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The Next Meeting is 7 pm, July 28th at the Al Bahr Temple, 5440 Kearny Mesa Rd. 

 
Behind the Hampton Inn 

 
 
 

July Program 
 

All you wanted to know about dovetail jigs in 45 minutes or less by Bill Cox 
 

Bill is an instructor at Palomar College and was this years SDFWA 1st place winner along with Sponsor’s Choice 
Award at the Design in Wood show.  Bill will tell us about the different types of dovetail jigs, their applications, along 
with purchase considerations and recommendations. To completely learn all the features of jigs would probably fill a 
weekend, but Bill will have a limited number of handouts to support his presentation. Hopefully this will help many of us 
to better utilize any of these jigs.   
 
Del Cover, Program Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Shop Tour  
 

Out of the Blue Design Studio 
  
     On Saturday August 14th, 2004, at 9am we will have a shop tour of Out of the Blue Design Studio.  
     Out of the Blue Design Studio opened in 1998 and is a partnership between Duane Bartok, Elizabeth Friedrich, Bob 
Gromofsky and Glenn Paculba. The Partnership's mission is to create and maintain a studio space with tools for use 
by its partners and tenants.  Partners and tenants design and build work that is shown around the country and in local 
venues such as Trios Gallery, Sumner and Dene, The Woodcrafters Design Gallery and the Design in Wood 
Exhibition. 
     The studio space is approximately 3,000 square feet, divided into a tool room and a bench room.  The tool room 
includes a variety of stationary woodworking tools and some metalsmithing tools along with lumber storage. In the 
bench room, each partner and tenant has a metal storage cabinet, space for their bench and space for non-lumber 
storage.   
     The partners and tenants have produced a variety of work here, including: fine woodworking, cabinetry, upholstery, 
stained glass, metal furniture and sculpture, cement furniture, pottery and jewelry.  Currently there are 4 partners and 7 
tenants. 
     To reach the studio, take 8 to the 70th Street exit.  Go south on 70th Street to El Cajon Blvd and take a right.  The 
street number is 6608 El Cajon Blvd., (in the third block, just past Montezuma & Ralph's) the building is bright blue, 
and the studio is in the basement story under the 99-cent store.  Parking on the street is free.  On the left of the 
building is a staircase that leads to the Out of the Blue loading dock.   
     I hope to see you there!  

John van Blerck, Shop Tours (858) 673-3920, jvanblerck@jvbcm.com 
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July Raffle          
 

Seven Great Prizes 
 
The July raffle will contain a few new items and some old favorites,  
The Porter-Cable 693 router kit and thanks to Craftsman Studios, a Lie-Nielsen Low angle adjustable mouth # 60 ½. 
 
1. Porter-Cable 693 router kit. 
2. Lie-Nielsen # 60 ½ low angle plane 
3. Bosch 6 “ Random Orbit Sander 
4. AllTrade  Rotary Tool Accessory kit 
5. Delta DP350 variable speed drill press 
6. Porter-Cable 2hp Air Compressor 
7. A bucket full of tools and surprises 
 
Chuck Anderson, Raffle and Resource Chairman 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
From the President… 

 
 
The 21st Design In Wood show is over and once again, thanks to all the volunteers, it was a great success. 

Each year it is a little different and each year it gets better. To quote Fine Woodworking magazine, San Diego Fine 
Woodworking Association’s annual Design In Wood show is the “best woodworking show in the nation”. Bob 
Stevenson, his staff and volunteers deserve our gratitude for all their hard work. We have some great volunteers who 
each year devote their time during setup, tear down and during the show to make this show the great success it is. We 
really appreciate all your help. The chair shop produced 50 chairs again this year. They will be available for you to pick 
up and finish at the meeting. Finishing instructions are included so take one or two chairs to finish over the summer. I 
had several recipients of our chairs come up to the chair shop and thank us for our donations. It makes it all worthwhile 
to see how much they are treasured.  However, we were short on volunteers again this year in all areas but especially 
walking the floor, setup and tear down and for the chair shop. We were really short for floor walking duty. We are at the 
point of having to hire people and with 1500 plus members we should not have to do this. Floor walking during the fair 
is the easiest duty and can be the most rewarding. Just ask any of the volunteers who did it this year. Let me or any of 
the board members know why you did not volunteer or what we can do better to get you to volunteer for at least one 
shift at the fair. We give tickets, provide food and drink during setup and tear down and coffee and cold drinks during 
the fair. It doesn’t take much to walk the floor and answer questions. Just make sure people aren’t dripping their ice 
cream on the furniture. Ask the volunteers who worked the fair and see how much fun they had. We need your help! 

We have a lot happening in the next few months. Bosch Tools is providing an event with demos and special 
prices for SDFWA members with DINNER INCLUDED. I know you woodworkers can’t pass up free food. See page 4 
for more information. 

We have another great fall seminar planned. Power tool Joinery with Yeung Chan. Yeung is a leading furniture 
designer, craftsman, and teacher from California. Get your tickets at the meeting to insure getting your book at 
the seminar. See the flyer in this issue for more information. 
 Our program this month is Bill Cox demonstrating different types of dovetail jigs and their use. You don’t want 
to miss this one. 
 Don’t forget to get a chair to take home, finish and bring to the next meeting. 
 See you at the meeting. 

 
Ed Gladney, President 
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July Membership Report 

 
We now have 1519 members as of July 7. There are 205 new members for 2004 (13.5% of the total) and 1314 
renewals (79.4% of last year’s 1655 closing membership).  The total is nearly 1% up from last year at this time, 
principally from a 3% increase in renewals.  New memberships, at 205, are down about 10%. 
There are 609 spouses with member cards (40% of membership), an increase from last year at this time).  Also 
increased is the 24% of members choosing the web site for their newsletter.  
 
Len Wener, Membership Chairman lenwener@cox.net or 619- 222-5521  
               

 
Cut Out for Kids Program       

 
461 cutouts were brought to the April meeting:               The following were delivered to Children’s Hospital 
Bob Antila    30                                             576 Cutouts 
Richard Myers              159                                               11 Memory Boxes 
Doug Smallbeer        43 
Dick Taylor  100                                             Balboa Hospital Children’s ward received: 
Collins Shop  129                                               251 Cutouts 
                                                                                               6 Pencil Boxes 
 
During the Fair the members of the Scrollsaw Clubs used our cutout patterns to make more than 79 pieces.  They 
were given to kids in their audience.  Nice job, guys! 
 
I’ll have patterns and wood at the July meeting. 
 
Jack Thurman, Cut Out Program Chairman    Days: 619-232-4626, Eves: 619-443-3465  

                                         
 
                                        Toy Program 
 
Since our last report the following toys & chairs have been completed: 
 
Since our last report the following toys & chairs have been completed: 
99 Cameras  Jerry’s Toy Group 2 Cameras  Palomar Class 
4 Large Tables Jerry’s Toy Group 11 Tractors/Trucks  Bob Frederick 
25 Stick Chairs Jerry’s Toy Group 2 Cars   Bob Frederick 
2 Helicopters Jerry’s Toy Group 4 Cell Phones  Bob Frederick 
1 Pencil Box Jerry’s Toy Group 1 Honey Bee  Charlie Bierman 
1 Ring Toss Jerry’s Toy Group 11 Cars   Various Members 
2 WWII Jeeps Chuck Goldsmith 29 Lg. Cars  Dennis Pease 
119 Various Cars Chuck Goldsmith 34 Ring Toss  Jim Heckelsberg’s Group 
4 Tractors Chuck Goldsmith 
 
Much thanks to all for contributing your skill, time and effort to bring our toy program to the needy. Our toy/chair total 
for the year is 1,536. 

Your used woodworking magazines & books needed! 
 
Please bring your used woodworking magazines & books to our club meetings and donate them to the Toy Program, 
your Toy Program resells them for just 25 cents and raises funds to buy wheels and paint.  
 
Roger Solheid, Toy Program Chairman  
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Wants and Disposals 
 
 As you all know, the Wants & Disposals, is open only to current members, that want to Buy, Sell, or Trade equipment or supplies. It 
is not for commercial ads.  To list an item, please e-mail Bob Coates at coatesrm@san.rr.com or call 858-549-3484 and leave 
only your name, identify your self as a SDFWA member, and an evening call back number.   When I call back, please provide the 
following: Full Name, E mail address if you have one, the general area or town of San Diego Co. were the equipment can be seen, 
price range & describe the item.  Bring a picture to the meeting and a brief talk or sales pitch. We do not have display area, so 
please bring only pictures to the General Meeting. 
Please Note; each ad will only run in one issue of the newsletter.  If you want to run the ad again you will have to resubmit the 
information to Bob Coates at the above listed e-mail or phone number.  
 
Bob Coates, Chairman Wants and Disposals 
 

Disposals 
 
I have a Shopsmith Mark V 500 on standard stand with casters for easy movement. The machine runs like a top, has a four inch 
jointer with new blades, sanding discs (conical and flat), bisquit joiner, and lathe turning tools, plus a speed increaser and a few 
extra bits and pieces. Price $650 
Contact: Bob Pearl, UTC Area San Diego CA,  858-587-8144 or bobandgaypearl@san.rr.com 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For Sale:  Bob Fredericks Tools   SDFWA Toy Maker and Teacher 
Craftsman 10" Table Saw and XR2424 Fence $225. 4" Belt Sander $55. 9" bench top drill press with crank table  $60. 12" Bandsaw 
with stand $125. New 15.6V cordless Drill with 2 Batteries $50. and many Hand tools. 
Contact:  Norma, Frederick's widow at 619-464-3251 or Charlie Bierman 619-276-0048  
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
DeWalt Model DW788, 20", variable speed, scroll saw, no stand.  Asking $275.00 
Contact: Jim Bradbury, 11245 Zapata Ave., San Diego, Ca 92126-1722, 858- 586-1220 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Wants 
 

Biesemeyer fence.  I prefer 52 inch home shop system.  
Contact: Tom 619-465-5831 or tom8021@speakeasy.net 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Mentor Program 

 
A beginner’s router class is planned for Saturday 6 November. 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  A sign up sheet will be available 
at the September meeting. 
 
Chuck Anderson, Mentor Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Sponsors 
 
Starting with this issue, the name the owners or managers of our sponsors,will be listed under their company 
information. 
 
Please take the time to seek them out and express your appreciation for their support of our organization with store 
discounts and their support of the Design In Wood Exhibit at the San Diego County Fair. 
 
Chuck Anderson, Resource Chairman 
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Pro Bono Thank You Letters 

 
                                                                                                                                                               May 26, 2004 

San Diego Fine Woodworkers: 

Our sincere thanks and appreciation go to the many San Diego Fine Woodworkers who made possible the recent donation of two 
small children's tables, 8 table chairs, 9 dolls in wooden cradles, 2 large wooden airplanes, 2 small wagons, and close to 100 small 
wooden cars and trucks.  

The tables and chairs will shortly be placed in the waiting room of our newest community health clinic, the City Heights Family 
Health Center at 54th Street and El Cajon Blvd, and in the soon-to-be refurbished waiting room at our North Park Family Health 
Center on 30th Street. The wagons, doll cradles and airplanes have been distributed to our three Family Resource Centers---in 
Logan Heights, North Park and Spring Valley---where developmental and support activities for children 0-5 years of age and their 
parents are offered. Tbe box of wooden toys will be used as small token items for children who receive immunizations.  

Again, thank you so much for your continued support of our efforts to provide affordable, accessible, quality healthcare to many of 
San Diego's uninsured population.  

Sincerely,  
Nancy Bryant Wallis, DrPH, LCSW  
Director, Off-Site Operations  
Family Health Centers of San Diego  
 
                                                                                                                                                                   June 1, 2004  
Fine Woodworkers Association -Toy Committee C/o James Vitale  
Dear Mr. Vitale and Toy Committee:  

As the coordinator for SAY San Diego's Start Smart program, I want to thank you for your recent donation to our program. The 
beautifully made wooden toys bring much delight to the children and families who participate in the Start Smart program. We serve 
hundreds of children over the course of each year in our school readiness program. You give us outstanding items, and we are 
proud to be a regular beneficiary of your good work.  

I hope it brings you satisfaction to know that the families we work with could never afford the quality of workmanship your items 
represent. They love to play with the doll beds, pull toys. cars. tops, and everything else you donate. We use the items in all or our 
classroom locations, as well as special gifts to the children at the time of the home visit.  
 
Thank you for all you do for us. We appreciate it greatly.  
 
Sincerely,  

Ellen Yaffa , SAY San Diego. Start Smart Project  
 
Jim Vitale, Pro Bono Chairman 

 
 

2004 Kezurou-Kai, USA At Palomar College 
 
The Cabinetmaking & Furniture Technology Department at Palomar College is honored to host, for the second time, 
Kezurou-Kai, USA.  This woodworking conference will feature over a dozen Japanese master craftsman, temple 
builders, blacksmiths, tool makers, and woodworking experts.  They will be teaching and demonstrating their tools and 
techniques.   In addition, Japanese hand plane contests, consisting of the thinnest wood shavings made with a hand 
plane and the thinnest crosscut with a hand saw, are traditional highlights at the event.   Start sharpening your favorite 
hand plane now and come test your skill.  This 2-Day event will take place September 4-5, 2004 at Palomar College in 
San Marcos.    
The Kezurou-Kai, USA sponsor is Hida Tools from Berkley, CA.  They will offer an impressive variety of  fine Japanese 
woodworking tools, hand planes, chisels, waterstones and saws.  For event registration or further information contact 
Hida Tools at (800) 443-5512 or www.hidatool.com    Pre-registration costs $50 (fifty dollars) for the 2 days or $65 at 
the door.   For fall classes or to check out the last Kezurou-Kai at Palomar College go to, 
www.palomar.edu/woodworking  
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News From The California Carvers Guild 
 
 
      California Carvers Guild is a loose collection of eccentrics, all of whom feel a serious need to chop away at their 
hands with an assortment of sharp objects. We are between 900 & 1,000 "strong", scattered among 50 or so 
"chapters" statewide.  Somewhere around a dozen wood shows, per year, are held up and down the state, each 
hosted by one of the chapters. Membership in the Guild is $25/yr for individuals, $40 for "family", and $2 for Juniors 
(under 16). 
       A central feature of each show is a carving competition. All entries are judged using an objective system 
originating in this state some 20 years ago, and refined over the years to what is now, I think, the best judging method 
available. Of interest to each of you are the following entry categories: 
       
       TR        Turning  
       TC        Turning with Carved Decoration 
       UT        Utilitarian    its primary "function" is use rather than decoration 
       WC      Wood Crafting 
       WD      Wood Crafting with Carved Decoration 
       MI        Miscellaneous --- what doesn't fit well in any other category 
       
       The real reason for this short article is to encourage all of you to consider joining our organization (you must in 
order to enter the competition) and, equally as important, display your fine woodworking at our shows. Exhibitor tables 
run $15 - $20 a table; all shows are "selling" shows (you must have your own seller's license). 
      Nearby shows are: San Diego (Memorial Day weekend), San Jacinto (usually early March), Tustin (late October), 
and Riverside (usually early April). 
       For more detailed information, call Virg Krueger    (760) 967-7353, or e-mail me at <carverstwo@aol.com>. 
                                                                   You'll enjoy the experience! 
                                                                                           Virg 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Design in Wood 

 
 The 23rd Annual Design in Wood was an extreme success in spite of mediocre volunteer turnout by members.  
We had great help setting up and the new display cases helped to enhance the takedown.  The volunteer signups for 
staffing, the largest woodworking exhibition of its kind anywhere, was lacking.  This is by far the best opportunity for 
people to show their work and for the public to see it.  We had 1,250,320 people at the Fair this year and a very large 
majority of them told us they came just to see the woodworking.  We had guests from Annapolis, MD, to Phoenix, AZ, 
and from British Columbia to Mexico.  We were told over and over how beautiful the exhibit was and how much it 
improves each year.   
 
 To all those involved – volunteers, staff, and participants – thanks for all of your support and efforts.  The Chair 
shop made over 51 solid oak children’s chairs.  The scrollers, carvers, turners, and the Maritime Museum folks all did a 
great job. 
 
 Helping to staff the exhibit is a pleasure in disguise and a real learning experience.  You would be surprised 
how much you can learn by answering people’s questions about the various pieces in the exhibit.  This year we 
introduced new vests that allowed the guests to identify the SDFWA volunteers and to know who was there to help 
them.  Next year I hope you will be able to sign up for a couple of shifts and support our wonderful exhibit. 
 
 You could also start working on next year’s piece now.  Then next year you can enter it and tell the public how 
it was made. 
 
 Again, a great big thanks to everyone who helped. 
 
P.S.  I have a  2’ step ladder left at the Design in Wood Show.  If it’s yours, please contact me. 
 
Bob Stevenson, Shows & Exhibits Chairman 
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Design in Wood’s Chair Shop at The San Diego County Fair 
By the end of the FaIr, Design in Wood's 19th century chair shop did complete 50 straight chairs designed for children. This fall, the 
chairs will eventually be donated to schools and organizations that requested them.  "We usually get about four (chairs completed) a 
day;' says Ed Gladney. Throughout the FaIr, the chair shop is manned by at least 100 volunteers who are members of the San 
Diego Fine Woodworkers Association, which is a co-sponsor of the Design in Wood exhibit.  
"What we do in front of the public is all hand done”, adds Gladney, who has been the president of the San Diego Fine 
Woodworkers Association for three years.  If you ever wondered what a chair shop might have looked like circa 1850,  
Gladney and his fellow volunteers' work space, offers a good approximation of what it might have looked like.  Gladney says the 
wooden pieces of the chairs arrive at the Fair in a rough-cut form.  Then, the volunteers proceed to refine these elements using 
such age-old tools as the inshave and travisher to shape the chair seats, and draw knives to shape the legs.  These wood pieces 
are eventually assembled and find their rightful spot in the assembly line of handcrafted chairs waiting to be finished.  The chairs are 
then finished by members of the San Diego Fine Woodworking AssociatIon prior to their distribution to whatever organizatIon is 
requesting them as a donatIon. 
.  In addition to the chair shop area, Design in Wood includes booths for California Carvers GuIld, the Maritime Museum Model 
BuIlders, San Diego Woodturning Association, and the San Diego County Scroll Saw Clubs. 
 

 
 
(From Left to Right) John Ortega and Ed Gladney are hard at                  John Ortega works on refining a chair leg                        
b ilding pieces in the 19th century chairshop                                               u
  

 
 
 

Association awards to members entered in the DIW competition 
 
Division         Description                Name                                      Amount 
Amateur        Clock                          Eugene McMurdy                    $250.00 
Amateur        French Tea Tables     Kenneth Stover                       $150.00 
Amateur        Mission Wall Lamp     Bill Sheldon                             $100.00 
  
Profess         Kneehole Desk          Bill Cox                          $250.00 
Profess         Federal Clock            Rob Opie                                   $150.00 
Profess         Clock                         David Mundy                             $100.00 
 

High school scholarship awards 
 
Here are the high school winners.Scholarships of $300 each. 
  
Anthony Martinez          San Marcos High School    Bed and Night Stands     
Ashley Meizis                San Marcos High School      Dresser              
Chris Reid                     San Pasqual High School     Blanket Chest      
Brian Overman              San Dieguito High School     Coffee Table       
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San Diego Fine Woodworking Association 

2004 Fall Seminar 
 
  
 

 
YEUNG 
CHAN 

 

 
 

 
POWER TOOL JOINERY 

 
September 10, 11, 12, 2004 

Yeung Chan is a leading furniture designer, craftsman, and teacher from California. Born in China, he came to 
the United States in 1973. Yeung studied under James Krenov at the College of the Redwoods in Fort Bragg, 
California, and has created many award-winning designs, including winning American Woodworker 
magazine’s “Excellence in Craftsmanship” award – twice. Chan owns a furniture shop in the San Francisco 
Bay area, where he designs and makes one-of-a-kind furniture pieces, builds prototypes for the furniture 
industry, and writes woodworking and tool making. He’s an avid instructor, and travels the country teaching 
and demonstrating at woodworking schools and symposiums. Yeung is the author of the book "Classic Joints 
with Power tools". 

All this:  
 • 3-day seminar – Friday eve. 7-9, Saturday 8-5 and Sunday 9-5 
 • Coffee, donuts and juice - Saturday and Sunday morning 
 • Soft drinks provided all day 
 • Catered lunch – Saturday and Sunday 
 • Yeung’s book “Classic Joints with Power Tools” A $20 value 
 

A great value for only $75.00! 
 

DON’T MISS THIS ONE! 
COST:  $75.00 SDFWA Members (includes Book) 

$100 Non-members (includes Book and 2004 SDFWA Membership) 
(Over) 
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LOCATION: 
San Diego School for Creative & Performing Arts 

2425 Dusk Street 
San Diego, CA  92139 

 
The Board of San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association feels our membership 
deserves the very best and this is why we want to provide such a great 
opportunity for you.  This is one seminar you do not want to miss.  
 
Please fill out the form below and include your check made payable to SDFWA and 
mail to: 

San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
 

P. O. Box 82323 
San Diego, CA 92138-2323 

 
 

Please sign me up for the 
2004 San Diego Fine Woodworking Association seminar with 

 
Yeung Chan 

September 10th, 11th, and 12th 2004 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  Payment must be received by August 1st to guarantee a copy 
of the book at the seminar.  Payments made after August 1st will receive the 
book in the mail approximately 4-6 weeks after the meeting.   
 
 
NAME:           
 
ADDRESS:           
 
CITY & ZIP:                         
 
PHONE NUMBER:                          
 

Amount Paid (Check one):  
Before August 1: ____Member $75 _____  Non-member $100 
After August 1:  ____ Member $90  _____ Non-member $115 

(Non-member price includes 2004 membership) 
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2004 San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
 

DIRECTORS 
 

President:                         Ed Gladney  858-484-4366              E-mail Gladney@san.rr.com 
Vice-President:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642            E-mail tomlin1@cox.net 
Treasurer:  Doug Parker 619-421-0636            E-mail gothamst@aol.com 
Secretary:  Jon Lundquist 619-265-8327            E-mail jlundquist@nethere.com 
Member at Large:  John van Blerck 858-673-2104            E-mail jvanblerck@jvbcm.com 
  

COMMITTEES 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883              E-mail ronrossi@cox.net 
Membership:  Leonard Wener 619-222-5521              E-mail lenwener@cox.net 
  Harry Baldwin 858-278-8718            E-mail HarrySDFWA@aol.com 
Membership Greeter:  Melissa Ciandro 858-535-1302              E-mail mciandro@ucsd.edu 
Programs:  Del Cover 858-270-7739              E-mail delcover@cts.com 
Sound Technician:  Thomas Johnson 619-281-7170              E-mail tejohn_22058@msn.com 
Video Technician:  Michael Fairbanks 619-465-4972 
Shop Tours:  John Van Blerck 858-673-2104              E-mail jvanblerck@jvbcm.com 
Shows/Exhibits:  Bob Stevenson 619-422-7338              E-mail bobscww@cs.com 
Historian:  David Barnhart 760-721-1457            E-mail barnhartdl@cox.net 
Special Events:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642            E-mail tomlin1@cox.net 
  Jim Vitale 858-623-8630            E-mail jamespvitale@yahoo.com 
Publicity:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642              E-mail tomlin1@cox.net 
Merchandise:  Jack Thurman 619-443-3465 
Property/Swap Meet:  Bill Collins 619-232-4626              E-mail djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Resources/Raffle:  Chuck Anderson 858-273-3055              E-mail chucker@san.rr.com 
                                                      John Pierce 760-765-2744              E-mail spierce44@hotmail.com 
Web Site:  Ed Ventura 619-589-0364              E-mail webmaster@sdfwa.org 
  Doug Murphy             E-mail dw-murphy@cox.net 
Scholarships:  Russ Filbeck 858-566-9699 
  Jack Stone 760-749-7137            E-mail jstone@palomar.edu 
Toy Program:  Roger Solheid 858-279-1140              
  Charlie Bierman 619-276-0048 
Video Library:  Bob Reese 858-695-2460              E-mail rtreese@juno.com 
Refreshments:  Harry Feucht 619-232-4626              E-mail hpfeucht@worldnet.att.net 
  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883            E-mail ronrossi@cox.net 
  Don Spangler 858-270-6165            E-mail coffeeorganic@hotmail.com 
Pro Bono:                                     Jim Vitale 858-623-8630              E-mail jamespvitale@yahoo.com 
E-Mail Mailing List Manager         John Van Blerck 858-673-2104              E-mail jvanblerck@jvbcm.com 
Wants and Disposals:             Bob Coates 858-549-3484            E-mail coatesrm@san.rr.com 
Mentor Program                 Chuck Anderson 858-273-3055            E-mail chucker@san.rr.com 
NTC Feasibility Study                 Dale Stauffer      619-561-2202            E-mail        dstauffer@k-online.com                           
                                                                                                                                                    
                                                                                              
                                                             Meeting Dates for 2004 
General Membership Meetings 2004                                                             Board Meetings 
 
Al Bahr Temple                                                                                                Hardwood & Hardware Co. 
5440 Kearney Mesa Road, San Diego                                                            9040 Activity Road, San Diego. 
behind the Hampton Inn.   At 7:00pm                                                            At 7:00pm 
 
 
July 28                                                                                                                    July 7                                         
September 29                                                                                                         September 1        
December 1                                                                                                            November 3                        
                                                                                                                    
 
SDFWA Mailing Address                                                                                 SDFWA Web Page Address                                  
P.O. Box 82323   San Diego, CA 92138-2323                                                  http:www.sdfwa.org 
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RESOURCES
  

 To receive your discounts, please 
show your membership card before 
you make a purchase. 

 
Environmental Spray Systems 
 
7114 Convoy Ct.  San Diego, CA  92111 

 Phone: (858) 279-7114 
 Hours: 8:00-5:30 M-F  
 Sam Rinaker, manager 
American Furniture Design Co  
(www.americanfurnituredsgn.com) Specializing in spray finishing equipment. Local distributor for 

Devilbiss, Graco, Paasche, and Accuspray.    
Phone: 760-743-6923 (Orders)  
Hours: 8:30-4:30 M-F  
E-mail americanfurniture@cox.net    Fas-N-Go 
Brian Murphy, Proprietor  
  2260 Main St.  Chula Vista CA   
 125 of the Finest Woodworking Plans, San Diego’s only 
supplier of Daly's Finishing Supplies, Hardware, Hand Tools 
and Books.  Call for a Free Catalog! 

Phone: (619) 424-4774 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F  
Sergio Diaz, manager 

  
 Nail guns, nails, brads, staples, compressors and all 

accessories for nail guns. Fast repair service. Distributor for 
Senco, 3M, Spotnail, Paslode and other major brands.  

 
 
Craftsman Studio – Fine Tools & Books  
Website 7/24 ( )www.CraftsmanStudio.com   
 Frost Hardwood Lumber  (www.frosthardwood.com) 
Phone Orders/Info M-F 9-5, Sat by chance  
(619) 670-7107 or Toll Free 888-500-9093 6565 Miramar Rd.  San Diego, CA  92112 
Bill Kohr, proprietor Phone: (858) 455-9060   (800) 258-3534 
 Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-12:30 Sat. 
Lie-Nielsen, HNT Gordon, Stanley, Hock, Two Cherries, 
Norton, Matsumura chisels, Starrett, Thos Finn, Robt Sorby 
& more. 

Jim Frost, proprietor 
 
San Diego’s largest inventory of domestic and exotic 
hardwood lumber, plywood, mdf, and formica. Custom milling 
and mouldings available.  

 
 
  Cut & Dried Hardwood   The Hardwood and Hardware Company 241 S Cedros Ave.  Solana Beach, CA  92075 

 Phone: (858) 481-0442 
9040 Activity Road   Suite E  San Diego, CA 92123 Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-S, 11:00-4:00 Sun. 

Rick Jackson, proprietor Phone: (858) 569-2482   Fax: (858) 569-8448 
 Hours: M-F 8:00-5:00, Sat. 9:00-4:00 
Hard to find woods, including turning/carving stock. Largest 
selection of woodworking books in San Diego.   

Tom Drinnon, manager 
  Domestic & Imported Hardwoods, Mouldings, Plywoods & 
Veneers, Cabinet Hardware, Hand Tools & Woodworking 
Supplies. Great service and large selection.   

 
 
 

 Dunn-Edwards Paints 
  
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (El Cajon) 5250 Jackson Dr. #100  La Mesa, CA  91941 

Phone: (619) 258-2111  
Hours: 6:30-5:00 Mon-Sat. 360 Vernon Way  El Cajon, CA  92020 
Stan Ecobellis, manager Phone: (619) 442-0821  Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 7:00-12:00 Sat. Varnishes, stains, lacquers, brushes, patching compounds 
and other supplies. Call for more information. Jack Griede, manager 

 
 Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (San Marcos) 
  
 1415 Descanso Ave.  San Marcos, CA  92069 
 Phone:  (760) 471-4971 
 Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 8:00-12:00 Sat. 
 Don Widders, manager 

 
Hardwoods and sheet goods 
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RESOURCES
  

  
  
  
  
Mission Molding & Wood Specialties R. S. Hughes CO. Inc. 
  
9510 Chesapeake Dr. # 401.  San Diego, CA  92123 1281-B liberty Way, Vista, CA 92081-8309 
Phone: (858) 569-8591 Phone: (760) 597-8924 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 9:00-3:00 Sat.   Hours: 7:45-5:00 M-F 
Bob Hawk, manager Chuck Schweikart, Manager 
   
San Diego’s source for wood mouldings and architectural 
specialties. 

San Diego’s largest inventory of 3m abrasives, adhesives, 
safety equipment and more. Phone orders/estimates. UPS 
shipping or walk in service available.   

Overnite Saw Service  
  
2180 San Diego Ave.  San Diego, CA  92110 Tool Depot  
Phone: (619) 295-6406  
Hours: 8:00-4:30 M-F 3799 Gaines St  San Diego, CA  92110 
John Gaither Phone: (619) 220-7111 
 Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 9:00-5:00 Sat. 
Hand & Circle Saws Sharpened.  Bob Welte 
  
 1441Encinitas Blvd.  Encinitas CA 92024 
Packaging Store   Phone: (760) 943-9120 
 Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. 
7848A Silverton  San Diego, CA  92128  
Phone: (858) 549-7225 1655 South Broadway near Main  Chula Vista, CA 91911 
Hours: 9:00-5:00 M-F Phone: (619) 585-1800 
Jim Phillips, proprietor Hours:  7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. 
  
Custom boxes, crating, packing supplies, and shipping. 
Phone estimates and pick up service available.  

 
Toolmart, Inc  (www.toolmarts.com)  

  
Rockler (Formerly the Woodworker’s Store) 4810 Mercury St.  San Diego, CA  92111-1603 

Phone: (858) 495-0491  
8199 Clairemont Mesa Blvd.  San Diego, CA  92111 Hours: 7:30-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. 

 Phone:  (858) 268-1005 
750 N. Citracado Parkway (Mission At Nordahl)   Hours: 9:00–7:00 M-Th, 9:00–8:00 F, 9:00-5:00 Sat., 11:00-

5:00 Sun.  Escondido, CA  92029-1030 
Phone: (760) 480-1444 Mike Durlak, manager 
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat.  
Rick Bowman Woodworking tools and materials. Catalogues are available.  
  

 28011 Jefferson Ave.  Temecula, CA  92590-2633 
Porter Cable / Delta Factory Service Center Phone: (909) 676-5210 

Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat.  
  7638 Clairemont Mesa Dr.  San Diego, CA 92111-1535 
PRO-TEK Tool Repair (A division of Toolmart) Phone: (858) 277-9595 

Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F  
 1355 Grand Ave. #108  San Marcos, CA  92069-2513 
Porter Cable, Delta, Devilbiss, FLEX, Biesemeyer and 
Oldham Parts, Accessories, Repairs and Reconditioned 
Tools.   

Phone: (760) 471-4800 
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F 
 
Toolmart, Inc is an authorized distribution and repair center 
for major brands (Makita, Milwaukee, Delta, DeWalt, Porter 
Cable, etc).   
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White Engineering and Manufacturing 
 
Phone: (619) 475-6166 
Charlie White, proprietor 
 
A big selection (More than 25 types) of high-quality Scarpaz 
sawblades at rock bottom prices. Call for more information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodworker West (www.woodwest.com 
 
P.O. Box 452058  Los Angeles, CA 90045 
Phone: (310) 216-9265  Fax: (310) 216-9274 
E-mail:  editor@woodwest.com 
Ron Goldman, proprietor 
 
A bi monthly magazine promoting craftsmanship in 
woodworking throughtout the western U.S.   
 
 
 

 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 

 

VIDEO LOAN REQUEST  
 

You must be a member of SDFWA to borrow videos  
 

 I wish to borrow one of the following videotapes and agree to return it within seven (7) days of my receipt of it.  
A postpaid return label and an order form are enclosed.  I understand that a late return charge of $1 per day may be 

assessed and that I am responsible for replacement of the tape if it is damaged or lost while in my custody.  If your first 
choice is not available, you will receive your second choice.   

 Enclosed is $3.00 to cover postage and handling. My choices are: 
 
 
 (1)___________________________________________  (2)____________________________________________ 
  
 NAME:______________________________________PHONE:_________________E-Mail____________________ 
 
ADDRESS:___________________________CITY____________________STATE____ZIPCODE_______________ 
 
 
 SIGNATURE:______________________________________ 
Make checks payable to SDFWA.  Mail to SDFWA LIBRARY, c/o Bob Reese, 10886 Aviary Ct. San Diego, CA 92131 
 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

                                          
 

  E-Reminders 
We now have an E-Reminder system setup, which will send out emails to remind members of up coming events such 
as shop tours and the Old Tool Swap Meet.  If you would like to be added to the list, please send me an email to 
jvanblerck@jvbcm.com, and I will add your email to the list.  The system has no irritating popups or commercials 
attached to it!  
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Next meeting:  7 pm, Wednesday, July 28th , 2004  The Al Bahr Temple 
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